Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes
May 2, 2008

Battle Mountain - #4; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115
Present:  Richard Kampf, Pete Bagley, Jay Larson, Ed Nickel, Bonnie Hofland, David Ellefsen, Meachell LaSalle, Bret Murphy, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Dick Borino, Norm Cavanaugh, Patty Fox, Mike McFarlane, Mary Sweitch
Guests:  Lynn Mahlberg 
Minutes were approved from the April 4, 2008 meeting.

Advising

1. Lynn Mahlberg distributed an advisor list and asked chairs to send corrections and additions to Jan King. Students are assigned an advisor by indicating their degree choice on their GBC application. 

2. A collaborative project for the fall 2008 semester between department chairs and student services will be to come up with a better system on the assignment of advisors. Chairs would also like a more defined description of their role when it comes to recruitment.   
3. Lynn explained the benefits of the advising computer system. It would assist the Admission Advising and Career Center in advising if faculty and campus directors would utilize the system, especially when faculty are not on campus.  
4. Overload money is not available for faculty advisement during the summer term. 
Department Chair Training

1. Chairs discussed training needs for themselves and their support staff. A joint meeting between department chairs and support staff will be scheduled during the fall 2008 in-service activities to discuss training topics. Also, to be discussed is the possibility of creating a department chair handbook to be passed on from one chair to another.  

Budget

1. The VPAA informed the group that there are two vacancies with departmental support staff. The positions will probably not be replaced due to the budget. Solutions to the issue will be worked on during the summer with support staff input. Services provided to faculty may be altered due to the decrease in staff. 
2. During the next year the VPAA will be looking at putting caps on faculty overload, maximum class size caps may be increasing, and operating budgets will be decreasing.
3. Meetings to discuss the budget shortfall will be scheduled during the summer and fall semesters; faculty and staff are encouraged to participate. The VPAS will be responsible for scheduling and organizing the meetings. 
